Pacetti Bay Middle School SAC Meeting
[bookmark: _GoBack]March 5, 2015
Attendance: Cynthia Dean, Lisa Fink, Laura Weston, Tracy Hemingway, Kassie Norris, Donna Frank, Chris Adamec, Lyn Repsher,  Dan Hawkinson, Jennifer McCrary, Dion James, Dion James, Jr., Adriene Helt, Angela Sands, 
· Meeting was called to order by Lisa Fink at 2:10 pm.

· Financial Update: Presented by Cynthia Dean
There are currently no SAC funds.

· Guidance: Presented by Laura Weston 
A new nationwide program is being introduced at Pacetti Bay; The Boomerang Project. The project encourages students to help other students succeed. It is similar to Link Crew which is done at the high school level. The Boomerang group will consist of 8th graders who will orient new 6th graders to Pacetti Bay. This group will be all about promoting school spirit and being part of a community. We are hoping this initiative will have a positive influence on academics, attendance, etc. Mr. Adamec explained how excited he is that Pacetti Bay is offering the program. Donna Frank asked how we would go about communicating the Boomerang Project; the first thought was Morning News and Edmodo.

· Dean Chat: Presented by Kassie Norris
Bullying is very prominent in middle school. Bullying typically begins with name calling and occurs quite frequently on social media (Facebook, Instagram, and Twitter). In most cases at Pacetti Bay, we are putting out fires. Male students tend to fix things themselves/hold it all in but eventually snap. Girls tend to have drama and need to talk about what’s going on. With all bullying cases, forms and paperwork must be completed. One concern most students have is not wanting it to get out who told about the bullying. There are two types of bullying: Substantiated (physical/harmful) and Unsubstantiated (name calling, being knocked down, teased). Pacetti Bay has safety plans in place for substantiated bullying and students are given assistance of what to do if ever they feel unsafe.

· Parent Survey: Presented by Lisa Fink
An Alert Now message was sent and an ice cream reward was offered to those students whose parents completed it. A second Alert Now was recently sent due to a low participation. Donna Frank suggested placing the information on the marquee sign in the front of the school. Another suggestion was to ask parents waiting in the parent pick up line to complete the survey on an Ipad or on cell phones. If anyone would like to provide feedback about the survey, i.e. too short, too long, redundant, etc., please get in touch with Ms. Fink. A SAC survey will be distributed within the next month or so.

· Good News: Presented by Traci Hemingway and Lisa Fink
The Harlem Wizards game was a great success! A suggestion was made to possibly make it an every other year event. Basketball season went well. Odyssey of the Mind is performing on March 7. A Shamrock Fundraiser is underway. Also DOA’s and FSA’s are this week. A tutoring program is being offered with bus transportation beginning after Spring Break. Tutoring will take place on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 2:00 – 4:30. Final band interviews are being conducted and hopefully a final decision will be made soon. Spring Break begins for students on March 13 and students will return on March 23. The 2015-2016 calendar was distributed. The FSA tests (Reading, Writing, and Math) are state administered and show personal student growth. New senate bill requires that each class have a test. These are the DDA’s (District Determined Assessments). Questions are being pulled from the curriculum and standards in which they are being taught. These are not a grade this year but a trial run to test out all the glitches and bugs since they are new.

· Next Meeting Dates:
The next SAC Meeting will be held on Thursday, April 2, 2015 at 2:05 pm. 
The meeting was adjourned at 2:53pm by Lisa Fink.
